## Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements,

BORN

SHEARER - Born to Gary and Rachael (née Vincent), February 13th, 1989, beautiful baby girl, 7 lbs. 2 oz. A sister for Randy. Delighted grandparents are Bruce and Pat Shearer, Hemmingford and Mr. and Mrs. Denis Vincent, Havelock.

SIBLEY - Paul and Merlene are proud to announce the arrival of their first child, Adam Paul on January 26, 1989, 9 lbs. 12 oz. at the Foothills Hospital, Calgary, Alberta, First grandchild for Merrill and Edna Smith and first grandson for Roy and Marie Sibley. DIED

DONNELLY, Stella - On February 7th, 1989, in her 55th year. Stella Donnelly passed away after fighting a long illness with tremendous strength and courage. Beloved daughter of the late Evelyn Brethour and Robert Donnelly, Sister of Emerson, Dora and Isobel. Wife of Antonio Ouimet. Devoted and loving mother of Deborah and Michael.

LeCLAIRE, Dr. Gordon M. - Poet and former teacher at the high school of Montreal. Born Ormstown, Quebec, 1904. Died on February 5, 1989 in La Crescenta, California in his 85th year. Beloved husband of the late Zita. Dearly loved by numerous nephews and nieces.

Following the death of Mrs. Eva E. White (née Murray), on January 7th, 1989, the family wishes to express their sincere thanks to all relatives and friends for their moral support and expressions of sympathy. Please consider this as a personal thank you.

Lloyd White

CARD OF THANKS

Thank you Drs. Hébert and Lemieux, nurses and staff of the 3rd floor of the Barric Memorial for care and kindness. Also to friends for visits and cards, and thoughtfulness in many other ways.

Jennie Arthur

My sincere thanks to Dr. Hébert and Dr. Feder, nurses, staff and volunteers of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their excellent care and kindness while a patient there. Also to relatives and friends for their cards, visits and phone calls. All was very much appreciated.

Clara Sutton

We would like to thank the doctors and nurses at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for all the good care given to the late Mrs. Gladys Hope while she was a patient there; and to the group T.O.P.S. for their support. We would also like to thank all our relatives, friends and neighbours for their moral support and expressions of sympathy through cards, flowers, donations to the Canadian Cancer Society and assistance at the funeral, All was greatly appreciated. All are asked to please consider this as a personal thank you. All was greatly appreciated. All are asked to please consider this as a personal thank you.

Harold Hope and family